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H&S Framework 

The H&S framework is devised and directed annually by a number of factors namely

· Legal Requirements i.e. HSE

· External Audit Report feedback 

· Monthly H&S Meeting topics

· Transport Legislation 

· Business Requirements i.e. external market factors

· New Machinery 

· New and existing employee training

The business discuss these at a twice yearly Management meeting which is attended by the all the Directors and Business Managers supported by the Finance Director and HR Consultant and if necessary JR Consultants. Employees are also represented by their Depots.  The A1 Group are then responsible for ensuring this framework is both communicated to its employees and briefed on the implantation progress is discussed at the monthly H&S Meetings. 

The business is fully supported by a number of external bodies who conduct regular H&S Audits i.e. JR Consults, ISO (Alcumus), Achilles and the Environment Agency they product comprehensive reports abased upon site visits and document availability and then produced detailed action plans which are then required to be implemented by the A1 Group in a certain timeframe
A1 Group Employee Consultation 

· All employees are consulted in respect of H&S in the following ways 

· Attendance at the Monthly H&S meeting – there are representatives from each business unit and Depot at all H&S meetings.

· All employees receive a one to one Appraisal whereby H&S issues are discussed and they have the opportunity to raise H&S concerns 

· All employees receive annual H&S refresher training whereby they are given the opportunity to raise and discuss H&S issues

· All A1 Group employees receive a Monthly tool box talk in respect of a particular topic and H&S is part of this topic and employees are be encouraged to raise any H&S concerns or suggestions
· A1 Group Managers have an open-door policy where all employees are encouraged to raise any H&S concerns or suggestions

· The A1 Group in 2021 will be introducing quarterly Management meetings whereby employee representative from each Depot will be in attendance to raise and discuss H&S issues.  A bi annual A1 Group news letter will have a specific section dedicated to H&S and employees will be encouraged to raise any H&S concerns or suggestions 
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